
Writer’s Name Sheryl A Rosenberg 
E-mail Address sar@tdslaw.com 
Direct Telephone 204-934-2312 
Direct Fax 204-934-0562 

December 18, 2020 

 

Manitoba Conservation and Climate 
Director Environmental Approvals 
1007 Century Street 
Winnipeg, MB  R3H 0W4 
 
Attention: Siobhan Burland Ross, 
 Manager, Municipal and Industrial 

Attention: Jennifer Winsor 
 Environmental Licensing Officer 

 

Mesdames; 

Re: CanWhite Sands Corp. 
 Our Matter No. 0156164 SAR 

We are legal counsel to CanWhite Sands Corp. (“CanWhite”). Please accept this letter as a 
submission for the public record concerning our client’s environmental license application, 
currently under review. 
 
We have been provided with a screenshot of a notice of meeting being organized by Our Line 
in the Sand and What the Frack Manitoba (the “Groups”), which is attached for your ease of 
reference (the “Notice”).  
 
As part of the notice, the Groups use the logo of CanWhite and proprietary artwork developed 
for use on our client’s materials filed in regulatory applications.   
 
We note as follows: 
 

1. The CanWhite logo and the proprietary artwork are being used by the Groups without 
the knowledge or consent of CanWhite or AECOM, the consultant who prepared the 
artwork for use on CanWhite application material. 
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2. To be clear, this meeting is occurring without the involvement of CanWhite. Our client 
was not invited to participate in the Groups’ meeting. 

   
3. As you may know, in accordance with your request, last week CanWhite held a public 

meeting to provide the public with accurate information about its project.  
  

a. As you requested of our client, an outside facilitator was retained to organize 
and moderate the meeting.  The meeting was recorded.  Our client is preparing 
a report of the meeting and hopes to provide it to you by December 23, 2020.  
Our client’s report will include input from the facilitator as well. In CanWhite’s 
view, the meeting went well and addressed the concerns raised.  

  
b. Our client advises that the facilitator invited representatives from the Groups to 

attend the CanWhite public meeting but these representatives refused to attend 
and encouraged people on social media not to attend our meeting.  Our client 
has instructed the facilitator to include material relevant to this issue in her 
report.   

 
CanWhite has been and continues to be open to meeting with anyone who may have concerns 
about their projects, particularly residents of the communities involved.   
 
In our client’s experience, the Groups have asserted things that are not factually accurate.  If 
you receive additional comments, questions or concerns resulting from the Groups’ 
December 19 meeting, our client will, of course, be pleased to provide you with information in 
reply.  
 
If you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact our client for any further information 
you may require. 

 

Yours truly, 
 

THOMPSON DORFMAN SWEATMAN LLP 
 

Per:        

     
 

Sheryl A. Rosenberg 
SAR 
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